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January 17, 2019

Honorable Greig Smith, Chair
Information, Technology, and General Services
City Clerk, Room 395, City Hall
Attention: Leyia Campos, Legislative Assistant

Dear Councilmember Smith:

RESPONSE TO COUNCIL FILE 18-0485 RELATIVE TO IDENTIFYING THE 
INVENTORY OF ALL SINGLE STALL RESTROOMS

The State of California, through AB 1732 (Ting), requires all businesses and government 
agencies to identify single-user restroom facilities as all-gender facilities. The Department 
of Recreation and Parks (RAP) has participated in the conversion of single stall restrooms 
to all-gender as part of an ongoing effort within the City of Los Angeles.

Thereafter, on May 30, 2018 the City Council adopted a motion requesting the RAP and 
all City Departments to provide a report identifying the inventory of all single-stall 
restrooms in owned and leased facilities and an implementation plan with budgetary 
components for converting these restrooms to all-gender restroom facilities.

Our RAP Facilities inventory and Breakdown is as follows:

Currently, there are 8 restrooms that comply with AB1732:
• Harbor Highlands Recreation Center (2)
• Richie Valens Recreation Center (2)
• North Weddington Recreation Center (2)
• Gladys Park (2)

Future projects (to be completed within the next year) include:
• Albion Park (2)
• Ord and Yale Park (2)
• East Wilmington Park (2)
• El Sereno Recreation Center (2)
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There are approximately 597 remaining single-stall restrooms which can be converted to 
an all-gender restroom facility by installing proper signage designating them as such. The 
estimated cost for installation of signs in compliance with AB1732 for all 597 single use 
toilet facilities is $144,176.00 including cost of signs and labor.

Pending allocated funding, Recreation and Parks will create an implementation plan for 
installation of the signs for the 597 restrooms throughout the department.

Sincerely.

MICHAEL A. SHULL 
General Manager

Councilmember Mitch O’Farrell, Council District 13 
Councilmember Bob Blumenfield, Council District 3 
Councilmember Monica Rodriguez, Council District 7 
Anthony-Paul (AP) Diaz, Executive Officer & Chief of Staff, RAP 
Ryan Carpio, Director of Government Affairs, RAP
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